MEDIA STATEMENT
 
COGTA COMMITTEE FINALISES MUNICIPAL SYSTEMS AMENDMENT BILL
 
Parliament, Thursday, 5 November 2020 – The Portfolio Committee on Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs, yesterday endorsed the draft notice on the Determination of Remuneration of Independent Constitutional Institutions, referred to it in April 2020.
 
The portfolio committee supported and approved the intended determination by the President of the Republic of South Africa, in relation to the public office bearers of the Commission for the Promotion and Protection of the Rights of Cultural, Religious and Linguistic Communities.
 
Committee chairperson Ms Faith Muthambi says the committee took “into consideration the economic challenges the country is facing, as well as the current fiscal constraints”. Therefore, the committee supports the President’s proposed alternative recommendation as follows:
•  Salary freeze (0%) for office bearers earning R1.5 million and above;
•  2.8% salary adjustment for office bearers earning between R1 million and R1.5 million; and
•  4.5% salary adjustment for office bearers earning below R1 million.  
 
The portfolio committee also finalised and recommended the Local Government: Municipal Systems Amendment Bill [B2-2019].

ISSUED BY THE PARLIAMENTARY COMMUNICATION SERVICES ON BEHALF OF THE CHAIRPERSON OF THE COGTA COMMITTEE, MS FAITH MUTHAMBI.
